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Subject: 
Please rescind the previously approved (ID #16-1275) of "No Parking at any time on both sides of Walden Circle 
from the south lot line of 3028 to the south lot line of 3035 Walden Circle".   
 

Details: 
This referral was made by Ald. Boyle.  As depicted in the subject, residents on Walden Circle objected to 
having No Parking signs installed and have requested the previously approved No Parking zone (ID#16-1275) 
be rescinded.  The original No Parking zone (ID#16-1275) was requested by the Fire Department to address 
the issue of emergency response vehicles not be able to make it around Walden Circle and requested an item 
to be placed on the B&G committee to have No Parking zone approved.  This original No Parking zone was 
approved at the 8-15-16 B&G meeting.  Subsequent to that, City Attorney Running made an evaluation and 
concluded that the City may be held liable in the case of an emergency, knowing that a fire truck cannot make 
it around the cul de sac.  After reviewing Attorney Running’s opinion, the engineering staff and the fire 
department staff work out a different parking zone solution, that we feel, will be better received by the residents 
on Walden.   
 
This item ID#16-1656 is now recommended to be approved, that is, to rescind the previously approved parking 
zone.  The Buildings & Grounds committee voted to approve item ID#16-1656, 3 aye, 1 nay. 

 

Options & Alternatives: 
Discuss whether to approve this request. 
 

 

Financial Remarks …… None 

 

Executive Action: 
 If approved by Council, the resolution for approving the installation of these signs will need to be executed by the 
Mayor and Clerk after the Council Meeting. 

 

Committee Recommendation: 
 The Buildings and Grounds Committee approved this item at their January 16, 2017 meeting.  Vote was not 
unanimous.  This item will be under the B&G report for the February 7, 2016 Common Council meeting. 

 


